
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Mayor & City Council 
FROM: Shawna, City Clerk 

SUBJECT:  Liquor Licenses 

DATE:  November 12, 2020 

As discussed at the Study Session, 2 of the City’s Liquor License holders inquired whether the 

City would be issuing a discount on this year’s licenses, due to the required 3-month closing due 
to COVID-19. 

 

The City has the following liquor license holders that would have been affected by the COVID-19 
closures 

 

Madre Loca    Intoxicating     $2700 

Neighbors    Intoxicating     $2700 

Princeton Golf Course  Intoxicating     $2700 

Princeton Speedway   Intoxicating     $1250  

 Usually open April – September, so pro-rated     

Pizza Barn    Intoxicating     $2700 

VFW     CLUB        $700 

Pizza Pub of Princeton  Intoxicating     $2700 

Pizza Hut    3.2% ON SALE      $200 

 

 

In looking back at dates online, the Governor closed restaurants on March 17th, May 21st allowed 
for patio dining and half capacity, and indoor dining allowed at half capacity June 10th. 

 

If the Council approved a 2-month discount, it would be: 

Madre Loca    $450 

Neighbors    $450 

Princeton Golf Course  $450  

Pizza Pub of Princeton  $450  

Pizza Barn    $450  

VFW     $116  

Pizza Hut      $34 

Princeton Speedway   $450 

  TOTAL    $2850 

 
If the Council approved a 3-month discount, it would be: 

Madre Loca    $675 

Neighbors    $675 

Princeton Golf Course  $675  

Pizza Pub of Princeton  $675  

Pizza Barn    $675  

VFW     $175  

Pizza Hut      $50 

Princeton Speedway   $675 

  TOTAL    $4275 

 

      


